Deputy Mayor Report

July 12, 2018

Emergency Management Committee

| have completed the Basic Emergency Management course on line and have started on line with the
Incident Command System 100 (ICS-100) course. These courses are to be offered free of charge
following the October meeting of the Summer Villages of Lac Ste Anne meeting.

The required By-Law for the Emergency Management Agency has not been forwarded to member
Summer Villages for approval and this is the last remaining step required for full Ministerial approval of

the Agency.

Firesmart Committee

The community information open house was held on Saturday June 23, 2018 at the Community Hall.
Only one (1) resident attended this open house. Sturgeon County fire Services cancelled their
attendance due to a training exercise that was held. Firefox Solutions, who were also scheduled to
attend and make a presentation cancelled on the morning of the open house due to a call-out to an
emergency situation elsewhere.

The muffins and doughnuts purchased for this event were donated to the Alexander First Nation
senior’s facility.

Firesmart information brochures were made available to the public during the Canada Day celebrations.
It is suggested that the Firesmart Committee be granted some time at the Annual Information Meeting

of the summer Village to make a brief presentation and provide additional information to residents.

FCSS Committee

The committee requires a new member as the Chairman has resigned.

The deadline for FCSS funding applications was set for June 30, 2018. The Committee meets next on July
18, 2018.

A brochure outlining FCSS was prepared and is available on the Summer Village website. Hard copies of
this brochure will be made available.

Respectfully submitted

Gordon Drybrough / P 4//’




